

St. Michael Catholic Church

1512 Pine Ave., Snohomish, WA 98290 (360)-568-0821 / Fax 360-568-6426 www.stmichaelsnohomish.org

The Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time-July 21,2019



New Parishioners—Welcome to St. Michael Catholic Parish. Please fill out a registration form found in the church entryway or find it on our website at www.stmichaelsnohomish.org. If you are seeking, *Baptism, *First Reconciliation, *First Communion, *Confirmation, or *Marriage, we ask that you register and be active within our St. Michael community for a minimum of six months prior to receiving that sacrament. We look forward to getting to know you!

St. Michael Staff & Contacts

Pastor: Rev. Michael Dion (110)

Deacon: Gene Vanderzanden / Gene.vann@comcast.net **Deacon:** Pierce Murphy / Pierce.murphy@seattlearch.org

Administrator: Michelle Green (101) / administrator@stmichaelsnohomish.org

School Principal: Dr. Karen Matthews (104) / principal@smpschool.org

Preschool 3-4 yrs. and K – 8th grades

Office Asst. Spanish: Leticia Alexander (107) / Spanish@stmichaelsnohomish.org

Bookkeeper/Accounting: Janice George—accounting@stmichaelsnohomish.org

Pastoral Assistant for Faith Formation & Evangelization: (open)

(111)/ faithformation@stmichaelsnohomish.org

Music: Bernadino Leyva, Aric Nesheim, music@stmichaelsnohomish.org

Weddings: Please call the office a minimum of six months prior to your requested wedding date so that the Marriage Preparation planning can be completed.

Melissa Landowski our wedding coordinator will assist.

Annulment: Lisa Tuckett—lisa.tuckett@gmail.com—425-941-4778

Carmen Flores—silascarmen@hotmail.com

Funerals: Please call the office.

Ministry to Homebound —Dianne White—whitesred@comcast.net— 360-863-2991

Grupo de Oración: Consuelo Gonzalez—Please call the office.

Weekly Calendar

Monday-7/22

- Mass 9:00 am
- · Adoration 10:00 am
- Growing in Faith Grupo de Oracion 7:00 pm (D1)

Tuesday-7/23

Bible Study (Spanish) 7:00pm (D1)

Wednesday-7/24

- Confessions 5:00pm
- Mass 6:00 pm
- Rosary Prayer Group 7:00pm
- Hispanic Ministries 7:00pm

Thursday - 7/25

- Mass 9:00 am
- St. Vincent de Paul 7:00 pm

Friday – 7/26

- Mass 9:00 am
- Adoration 10:00 am
- Bible Study 10:00 am
- Grupo De Oracion 7:00 pm

Saturday-7/28

- Confessions 3:30 pm
- Mass 5:00 pm

Sunday - 7/28

- Mass 8:00 am
- Mass 10:30 am

Upcoming Events at St. Michael

<u>Family Movie Night</u>—July 27th 7:00 pm - Come enjoy a timeless classic, <u>Mary Poppins</u>, sponsored by the School Parent's Club. Held on the upstairs lawn bring your blankets for seating.

Knights of Columbus Night at the Snohomish Golf Course Driving Range - July 24th from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm. All range balls will be provided, and course professional John Brandvold will be on hand to offer tips and encouragement to all. Clubs can be provided if needed. Please add your information to the sign up sheet in the Narthex so that we can provide a headcount to the course.

<u>Night at the Aquasox</u>—July 28th 3:00pm AquaSox tickets are here! If you still need to pick up your tickets, the Knights of Columbus will be in the narthex at the back of church after Mass to distribute AquaSox tickets to those who signed up or you can pick them up in the office this week.

ST. MICHAEL CATHOLIC CHURCH WEEKEND COLLECTIONS JULY 14, 2019

96 Sunday Envelopes \$ 6,217
Sunday Loose 1,766
30 Electronic Giving 2,255
Total \$10,238

Reaching Out—Changing Lives

(Capital Campaign Building Project 7/17/19)

Donations + Interest earned: \$1,270,110

Total updated projected project costs: \$2,659,000

Thank you for your continued support & prayers!

There are "green" Capital Campaign envelopes available in the narthex.

Society of St. Vincent DePaul Pres.—Deborah Beland - dkbeland@msn.com—For assistance call: 425-355-3504



Building Project Update

Building Update-7/17/19

Adjusted Completion Date: During the construction meeting on Thursday, July 11, the Bruce Company advised us, the final date for completion will be August 28. Until this point we had still been expecting completion at the end of July. The reason for the delay is the scheduling of the elevator installation. The elevator will be on site July 22, with the install scheduled to begin on 8/1. The install will take approximately two weeks. This is normally a three week process, but since we have just two stops, they are able to complete this in two weeks. The great news is, the rest of the project is scheduled to be completed by 8/1. Once the elevator is installed, the final inspections are set to begin on 8/22, finishing up on 8/28.

Construction Activities: This week will begin the carpet replacement in the choir area and the baptismal font area. Drywall, painting, flooring and final finishes will all be happening in the next few weeks. The re-upholstering of the pews is coming soon! While we do not have an official date yet, we are working with our architect and the vendor to get this scheduled. Once we have a schedule, we will include this in our next weekly update.

Seismic Upgrades: Given the recent events, this is a great time to share the updates on the voluntary seismic upgrades to the school we are working on. The seismic upgrades to the school have always been in the plans and budget, and are not a response of the recent seismic activity in the area. These upgrades will be tying the exposed wood beams to each other and to the exterior walls, and tying the main floor to the exterior walls. These are typical upgrades for a building of this age and will help it resist a larger earthquake. When this work is done, you'll see some additional exposed wood beams at the ceiling along the perimeter of the main floor and perhaps some metal angles at the perimeter of the basement ceiling. The new addition is built to the current seismic code standards, so we are solid here. While no building is ever "earthquake proof", the planned improvements will make the building safer for any future events.

As always, thank you for your continued support, patience and prayers during this project. We are coming down the final stretch, and this all would not be possible without this amazing community.

Keep up to date with the building project progress updates from our website at www.stmichaelsnohomish.org, Facebook and MyParishApp and in the bulletin each weekend. Also, please share the information with your fellow parishioners to help spread the updates!

Thank you for your continued prayers and support of this project. We appreciate your patience and understanding as we work around the construction project and modify our routines to accommodate everyone.

Knights of Columbus—St. Michael Council #9664, Grand Knight: Jim Sekulich—jimsekulich@msn.com



A message from Fr. Michael

Dear parishioners,

I want to thank you for all your warm words and wishes last weekend! I've arrived safely in Puebla – so far, so good!

I ask you also to give a warm welcome to Fr. Francis Xavier Kikomeko and Fr. Joseph Mitchell as they come and celebrate Mass for you. I trust you will make sure they get whatever they need in their time at St. Michael!

On a separate note, I have asked to have a flyer included in all the bulletins for the "Healing the Whole Person" conference taking place in Tacoma at the beginning of August. I personally have greatly benefited from two retreats I have made with the John Paul II Healing Center, and I know many others, priests and laity, who have also received significant healings and consolations through their ministry.

So if you are struggling with personal or family issues, addictions, physical, psychological or emotional difficulties, or just want to deepen your relationship with Jesus, I encourage you to make the time and effort to be a part of it. I realize it is a bit of a drive from Snohomish, but your life is worth it!

I wish you all a blessed week!

Yours in Christ,

Fr. Michael

Visiting Priest

Fr. Xavier Kikomeko will be living in the rectory and providing the sacraments for a portion of the time while Fr. Michael is gone. Please help Fr. Kikomeko feel welcome while he is here. Fr. Kikomeko does not drive and will need assistance with outreach, shopping and other errands. If you are able to help please contact the office.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)

- Are you curious about the Catholic Church?
- Have you been worshipping with us but never took the step to become Catholic?
- Are you unbaptized, or baptized in another faith, but seeking to join the Catholic Church?
- Are you a baptized Catholic and in need of Sacramental preparation for Eucharist and Confirmation?

If any of the above questions apply to you, we would love to help you on your journey of faith! Or if you know anyone who could answer YES to any of the above questions, we invite you to extend an invitation for them to join us.

Contact the parish office for more information <u>info@stmichaelsnohomish.org</u> or 360-568-0821 (option 2) and we will get you connected with Christina Dyer, our RCIA coordinator!

Volunteer Appreciation

Thank you to all of you who helped with moving the piano and organ, as well as all the other on going needs during the construction.

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!

Rachel's Corner

Join the women and men on a Rachel's Vineyard Healing Retreat and be free of the burden of the abortion decision that impacted your life and remained with you in silent pain. Give yourself the opportunity to be understood by those who have walked this path. Call for a compassionate, confidential conversation.

Registering now for our next healing retreat: August 16-18, Stanwood (English) November 8-10, Seabeck (English) 25-27 octubre, Stanwood (Española)

English: (206) 920-6413 Española: (206)-450-7814 www.ccsww.org/projectrachel

Project Rachel is a program of Catholic Community Services.

School News

Preparing for the Future

Catholic schools offer programs designed to develop the spiritual, academic, artistic, athletic and leadership potentials of their students. St. Michael Parish School is now enrolling students for the 2019-2020 school year for preschool through Grade 8. Information about the admissions process and application forms can be found on our web site

Religious Education

Fr. Michael is reviewing the religious education programs offered here at St. Michael. The plans are in process. Please stay tuned for further information and registration.

Capital Campaign Raffle

Raffle tickets go on sale this weekend. Tickets are \$50 each, the drawing will be Sept 29th, you need not be present to win.

Prizes — 1st Prize — 2009 Toyota Corolla (one owner)
 2nd Prize — Husky Football Tickets, 50 Yard Line
 3rd Prize — Dinner for Two @ Emory Lake House

